

Our File: 11048.009

October 16, 2018

Walter Ceroici Natural Resources Conservation Board Science, Technology & Compliance 4th Floor, Sterling Place 9940 - 106 Street Edmonton, AB T5K 2N2



Reply To: Lethbridge 600 Chancery Court 220 - 4th Street South Lethbridge, Alberta T1J 4J7

R. Philip M. North, Q.C. p-north@north-co.com Phone: (403) 328-7781 Fax: (403) 320-8958

Assistant: Annika Wiltse awiltse@north-co.com Phone: (403) 328-7781

VIA FAX - (780) 427-0607

Dear Sir:

Re: Nelson Feedlot

Thank you for your October 12, 2018 letter in response to my earlier letters to each of you and Fiona Vance dated September 19, 2018.

As you are probably aware, I received a telephone call from Bill Kennedy on October 5, 2018 at the request of Fiona Vance.

We appreciate the new bias investigation by Dr. Iwanyshyn.

Richard Hofer is presently away on vacation but I will discuss the animal numbers and approval amendment provisions with him upon his return.

I also enclose a copy of our letter to the Farmer's Advocate office with our request to the Practice Review Committee.

Yours truly,

NORTH & COMPANY LLP

PER: R. PHILIP M. NORTH, Q.C.

RPMN/amw Enclosure

cc:

Richard Ralph Hofer

Fiona Vance